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MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MONDAY 24TH OCTOBER 2011

Attending – Linda Purnell (chair) Jill Lee (Sec) Michael Scott, Alan Weighell, Mike and Lovaine Irving, George Carter, Eric Lee (Treas), Fred Lee.

Apologies – Derek Whiting, Frank Cuthbert.

The Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting – These were read and accepted.

The Chairman’s Report – Mrs Purnell gave a comprehensive report on the activities of Spiota over the last twelve months(copy attached)  Mrs Purnell specifically thanked all who volunteered on the two planting days and litter picking days.  £435 was raised on our annual coffee morning but unfortunately sponsorship for the two roundabouts was lost this year, and we have had to seek new funding.  We have had some success but still require one more sponsor for the Stokesley Motors Roundabout.  The ziggurat in the market place will need renewing in the spring and designs having been sought we intend that a new ziggurat be in place in time for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in June.  Spiota and the Manorial Lands Trust have both agreed to donate £3,000 and we shall seek the remaining money from local businesses and the people of Stokesley.  Finally Mrs Purnell thanked all who have helped in a variety of ways – The Thursday gang, tub planters, watering gang, litter pickers, cake bakers, sponsorship seekers, raffle prize donors etc. and to Derek Whiting for ensuring that we make many appearances in the local presss. 

The Treasurer’s Report – Due to the departure of our previous auditor, the accounts were presented unaudited, but it is anticipated that this will be rectified shortly.  The accounts show a healthy financial position.  Discussion and questions followed.  Eric Lee, gave notice of his resignation  as treasurer to take effect in twelve months time.

All Officers agreed to stand for a further twelve months.

The meeting closed at 8.0 p.m.

